
 

 

    POLICE NOTICE 

Film Shooting at La Nicoliere Squirrel 

on 09, 10 and 11 November 2022 
 

  

 By virtue of Section 181 of the Road Traffic Act, the following arrangements as 

hereunder will be made as from 0600 hrs to 1800 hrs from 09, 10 and 11th November 2022 

on the occasion of a Film Shooting at La Nicoliere Squirrel and Ville Bague Roads. 

 

 Closing of road from 0600 hrs to 1800 hrs 

 
2. The following Roads will be closed as follows:- 
 
(i)  Wednesday 9th November 2022 
 
 One Lane along Ville Bague Road (A2) – between Petite Rosalie to Grande Rosalie. 
 
(ii) Thursday 10th November 2022  
 
 One Lane  along La Nicoliere Squirrel Road ( B49) – between Water Treatment Plant  
 and Dam. 
 
(iii) Friday 11th November 2022 
 
 One Lane along La Nicoliere Squirrel Road (B49) – between View Point and Parking. 
 

       Judicial Proceedings 
 

3. Non compliance with these traffic arrangements will entail judicial proceeding. 
 
 The Cooperation and understanding of the public would be much appreciated. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         Mr A. K. DIP, CSK, PMSM 
           Commissioner of Police 
 
27th October, 2022 
 
Office of the Commissioner of Police 
Police Headquarters 
Line Barracks 
Port Louis                                                                            


